Greensboro Free Library

Minutes of the 7/30 Trustee Meeting

Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Carol Reynolds, Virginia Lapierre, Lise Armstrong, John Miller, Rosann Hickey, Donna Jenckes, Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy

Absent:  Stephanie Thompson

1.  Meeting called to order at 4pm by Chair.

2.  Revisions to the agenda- none.

3.  Minutes of 6/25/19 were approved as distributed.

4.  Librarian’s Report with Mary Metcalf:  The fiber optic system is working fairly well.  A lazer jet 4240 printer is now available to patrons.  The community forum worked well.  Trustees are encouraged to attend a conference in Lydonville on 10/21/19.  August 7 is the date of the upcoming visit from the Institute of Museum/Library Services from Washington DC.

5.  Greensboro Gazette articles:  Rosann is working on book reviews.  Emily will write up a final summer programming piece for submission in the August paper.

6.  Youth Librarian’s Report with Emily Purdy:  A very successful summer programming schedule was celebrated.  This past month, 306 children and 207 adults were involved.

7.  Parking Signs- discussion was held.  The Town and the Library need to meet to brainstorm solutions.

8.  Strategic Plan adoption with John Miller:  With revisions to the plan to include parallel wording and a clarification of the calendar year, the plan was unanimously approved.

9.  Fundraising Discussion/Update:  The results of the spring newsletter were discussed, along with the summer raffle.  Virginia is going to explore the possibility of selling raffle tickets at the Farmer’s Market.

10.  Treasurer’s Report with Donna Jenckes:  Financial reports were reviewed.  Authorization for check signing forms were updated.

11.  Chair’s Report with Hal Gray:  RFP maintenance- continuing to search for painters for the exterior of the building.

12.  Website Review:  The committee will be meeting with Maya McCoy to plan next steps.

13.  Gallery Update:  Elaine Cole-Kerr will be exhibiting her work for a few weeks followed by Tom Egan.

14.  Other Business:  Topics included the installation of a bike rack and garden mulching.  Virgina is going to contact Hazen Union to discuss specific needs of the library that could be accomplished by students needing community service hours for graduation.

15.  Volunteer Reception:  Tote bags have been ordered as a thank-you to volunteers.  They’ll be invited to the library on 9/5/19 to celebrate their commitment to the library with a free book from the book sale along with refreshments.

16.  Lakeside Players extend their thanks to the library for the use of space for their readings.

Adjourned at 5:00.

